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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








April 6, 2016







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, April 6, 2016.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Earl Matherne


Assumption



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  

Barry Soileau


St. Landry

Absent: 

Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Don Savoie



Simmons and Savoie
Sgt. Christopher Rogers

Baton Rouge Police 

Tony German


CPRA
Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson


Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson asked the commissioners to consider adding two items to the agenda.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to add discussion of a Memorandum of Understanding with the Baton Rouge Police Department.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to add a request by the Corps of Engineers for a right of entry at Carr Point Spur Levee in Pointe Coupee Parish.  





        * * * * *

President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  





        * * * * *

The Commissioners reviewed the minutes from the March 2, 2016 Board meeting.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Glen Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 







        * * * * *

Mr. Don Savoie of Simmons & Savoie addressed the board.  He presented a check to the levee district for $48,237.00, which was for dividends earned.  Mr. Savoie said this represented 60% of the premium the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District paid to LWCC this year.  





        * * * * *

Sgt. Christopher Rogers of the Baton Rouge Police Department addressed the board.  He explained that the Baton Rouge Police Department is requesting a Port Security Grant to purchase a helicopter for security patrols.  They are asking for collaboration of multiple organizations to help secure the grant, including the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  Sgt. Rogers asked that the Board approve a Memorandum of Understanding regarding the Port Security Grant.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander asked for clarification of who will sign the agreement.





        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson presented a right of entry request from the Corps of Engineers for testing of soil at Lake Moreau in Point Coupee Parish.  Commissioner Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the request.  
The board reviewed a right of entry request from the Corps of Engineers for repair work on the Carr Point Spur Levee in Point Coupee Parish.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Glen Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the request.

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board of a High Water Inspection to be held April 14, 2016.  Commissioners were asked to notify the staff if they wish to attend.






        * * * * *

Mr. Tony German of CPRA was recognized, but had no report.






        * * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, April 5, 2016 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  Chairman LeBlanc

appointed Commissioners Karen Jewell and Gerald Alexander to serve on the committee for this

meeting to assure a quorum.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Glenn Angelle, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Karen Jewell (appointed this meeting)

Gerald Alexander (appointed this meeting)

Absent:

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Earl Matherne, Member 

Also Present:

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician
William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board
Willie Duncan, Kenworth of Louisiana

1. Receive and open bids for dump trucks


NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its Office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Tuesday, April 5, 2016 and 

can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for:

Two (2) 2017 Tandem axle 12-14 C.Y.

Dump Truck Mack Model GU 713 or equal.

All bids will be publicly opened and read at the Equipment Meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

on the same day. Any bid received subsequent to 2:00 p.m. will be returned 

unopened. The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.

Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked






 “BID – DUMP TRUCK.”
Mandatory bid forms, specifications, etc., are available at the Atchafalaya 

Basin Levee District Office, (525 Court Street) P. O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, 

telephone number (225) 387-2249. Any bids which are not submitted on the mandatory bid form 

will be rejected.

Janice G. Jarreau





John Grezaffi

Secretary






            President


The following bids were duly received and opened for 2 tandem dump trucks:


1.

Peterbilt of Lafayette




228 N. Ambassador Caffery Pwky




Scott, LA   70583




$122,091.50 – unit price




$244,183.00 – total price


2.

UTEC




1432 Broad Street




Lake Charles, LA   70601-4501




$111,375.00 – unit price




$222,750.00 – total price


3.

Timmons Truck Center




763 O’Neal Lane




Baton Rouge, LA   70816




$112,965.00 per truck




$225,930.00 for two trucks


4.

Parish Truck Sales




1101 Doyle Melancon Exit




Breaux Bridge, LA   70517




$120,370.00 – unit price




$240,740.00 – total price


5.

Capital Mack




11055 Airline Highway




Baton Rouge, LA   70816




$120,872.59 – unit price




$241,745.18 – total price


6.

All Truck Parts & Equipment




15959 Florida Blvd.




Baton Rouge, LA   70819




$108,431.00 per truck




$216,862.00 for two trucks


7.

Kenworth of Louisiana




1302 Bridgeview Dr.




Port Allen, LA   70767




$116,690.00 – unit price




$233,380.00 – total price
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to ask the staff to take the bids under advisement to review the paperwork and determine if they meet specifications.  Mr. Tyson will advise the board of their review at the board meeting in May.

2. Discuss a proposed resolution for the declaration of surplus old equipment and the disposal of old equipment through sealed bid process

Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux  and unanimously carried to adopt the following resolution:

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1R E S O L U T I O N

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

sets forth a procedure for the sale of used equipment found to be surplus; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

desires to sell the equipment described in Exhibit “A” attached hereto and made a

part hereof by reference, has been submitted; and

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District is 

authorized to proceed with the sale of said surplus equipment by sealed bid process.

Vote:

Yeas: Commissioners

Nays:

Absent and not voting:

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday,

April 6, 2016.









/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

President John Grezaffi advised the committee that we haven’t heard anything

from the Pointe Coupee Police Jury regarding correspondence we sent to them advising 

we were terminating the agreement relative to the Ravenswood tower site.


There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/Karen Jewell, Member



/s/Glenn Angelle, Member

/s/Gerald Alexander, Member



/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that at the Equipment Committee meeting on April 5, 2016, the committee received seven bids for dump trucks.  He said they were various prices and specifications, and he asked that the board amend the minutes so that the award of this bid will be made at the next board meeting to allow the staff time to evaluate the bids further.  

Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne to adopt the resolution to declare surplus equipment as follows:

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1R E S O L U T I O N

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

sets forth a procedure for the sale of used equipment found to be surplus; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

desires to sell the equipment described in Exhibit “A” attached hereto and made a

part hereof by reference, has been submitted; and

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District is 

authorized to proceed with the sale of said surplus equipment by sealed bid process.

Vote:

Yeas:  Commissioners Gerald Alexander, Glenn Angelle, Bill Flynn, John Grezaffi,


Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, Earl Matherne, and


Barry Soileau

Nays: None

Absent and not voting:   Commissioners Cory Chustz, Daniel Hebert, Jody Meche,




    and Nickie Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday,

April 6, 2016.







/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Commissioner M.J. LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne to approve the minutes of the Equipment Committee of April 5, 2016 as amended.  The motion carried.





        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson asked the board for permission to advertise for limestone at stock pile locations, as well as at various locations to be delivered in place.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the request.

Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to advertise for fuel.

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to advertise for the official journal.






        * * * * *

Mr. Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney, advised the board that he reviewed a letter received from State Representative Major Thibaut requesting the levee district assist in eliminating water lilies that are impeding drainage in Morganza.  He said he discussed this with Mr. Will Tyson, and they felt we might need to engage the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, since they have the knowledge and equipment to handle this.  Commissioner Barry Soileau said he felt this might set a precedent for other towns to request assistance of this type.  He asked if Morganza is willing to pay for a part of the cost.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux asked if the pit is on our servitude.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc said he felt we should postpone the discussion until we can get additional information.  The board tabled discussion at this time.






        * * * * *

Commissioner M.J. LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Glen Angelle and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to advertise for employee uniforms.

Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to promote James Gonzales from Mobile Equipment Operator 1/Heavy to Mobile Equipment Operator 2/Heavy.
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to detail Joseph C. Jarreau to a Levee Foreman B.






        * * * * *

President John Grezaffi announced the Annual Coastal Mayor’s Conference at Grand Isle, Louisiana.





        * * * * *

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to re-advertise for a campsite at Belle River.





        * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

